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In the year 2019-20, with a strong stable team of 4, staff have been able to develop current knowledge through courses with continuous reflection of how to develop further our learning environment and practice.
Staff CPD includes; SENCO forums, area network meetings, safeguarding refreshers, courses on autism, communication and language development, new Ofsted inspection framework, closing the word gap.
To broaden our curriculum staff developed the outside area to encourage more creative play in the outdoors. This includes experimenting with different materials that can be built, moved, carried, redesigned, taken apart and quite simply incorporated into play, referred to in early years settings as Loose Parts. We have also introduced forest school style activities such as using real tools and our natural environment. Thank you to Daryl for the superb work bench and to all the parent contributions of materials and tools. Our progress was interrupted by our closure due to COVID-19 but we are now continuing to develop this style of learning.
The challenge of maintaining communications with pre-school families during closure was met with great enthusiasm from the staff and they ensured a constant flow of activities, stories and photos by face book, email and post, with individual welfare checks.
All Government guidance for Early Years Settings has been adhered to, to ensure the safest possible return to pre-school during the COVID-19 pandemic.
I thank the staff for their tireless enthusiasm and efforts to provide a professional, nurturing and fun place for children to grow and develop.
And as a staff we are extremely grateful for the work and support of the committee.

Clare Livingstone
Setting Manager
